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Ballarat and District  
Early Holden Car Club 

Incorporated 2000 
 

Address All Correspondence To 
The Secretary 

P.O.Box 184, Howitt St Post Office, 
Wendouree, Victoria, 3355 

 
Www.bdehcc.com 

 
CLUB MEETINGS 

Meetings are held on the first Tuesday 
of each month, except January, at the 
Clubrooms, Ballarat Airport, Airport 

Access Road, Wendouree.  
(off Learmonth Road)  

at 7:30pm. 
Visitors are most welcome. 

 
MEMBERSHIP 

Annual Fees: Single Membership $40 
Family Membership $60 

Monthly Posted Newsletters $15 
New Membership Application Fee $15 

 

COMMITTEE 
President—Justin Mitchell    

0403 944 488 
 

Vice President—Jeff Dickson  
0411 837 506 

 
Secretary—Jim Hare 

53 44 8428   0419 387 384 
 

Treasurer—Anne Turner  
53 44 9290   0429 449 290 

 
Run Coordinator— 

Rob Whitten 0448 160 951 
Assist: Paul Irvin 0419 524 607 
John Whitfield 0423 978 095 

 
Club Permits Officer—Scott Campbell 

0419 106 264 
 

Merchandising—Sharelle Dickson 
53689498     0412 446 948 

 
A.E.H.F. Delegate—Anne Turner  

53 44 9290   0429 449 290 
 

Clubrooms Officer—Paul Irvin 
53 35 8680   0419 524 607 

 
Catering Officers 

Peter Skrypko   0418 508 750 
Murray Rogers 0418 558 934 

Alan Darrell 0491 134 081 
Daniel Dickson 0497 162 945 

 
Barman—Rob Whitten 

0448 160 951 

 

 
General Committee 
Max Moore 0430 830 885 
Greg Turner 0429 449 290 
Greg King 0419 878 059 

Bernie Sharp 0418 394 636 
Mark Davies 0439 834 497 
Roger Heap 0438 335 115 

 
Sergeant At Arms - Peter Wilmot 

 
LIFE MEMBERS 

Scott Campbell 
Doug Reid 

Anne Turner 
Randall Lourey 

Paul Irvin 
Peter Skrypko 
Rob Whitten 
Greg Turner 

Andrew Wheeler 
Sandra Campbell 

 
TOP CLUBMAN 

2004-05 Scott Campbell 
2005-06 Peter Waterson 

2006-07 Paul Irvin / Jason Barby 
2007-08 Greg King 

2008-09 Anne Turner / Rob Whitten 
2009-10 Peter Skrypko 

2010-11 Jim Hare 
2011-2012 Craig Loveridge 

2012-13 Jeff Dickson 
2013-14 Justin Mitchell 
2014-15 Rob Whitten 
2015-16 Peter Wilmot 
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ABOUT US 
Whether you’re a local or on a road trip Bowser Bean Cafe offer great coffee and a selec-
tion of hot and cold food. We stock a selection of grocery items, auto accessories, fire 

wood, ice, City Link passes, phone cards, BBQ gas bottles, fishing licences & trailer hire. 

Come in and meet our friendly staff, relax in our dining area and enjoy a fresh coffee from 
our fully trained baristas. 

Don’t forget to pick up a Bowser Bean coffee loyalty card you can use at any of our loca-
tions! 

 
Strathfieldsaye, Epsom, Kyneton, Euroa, Healesville, Mansfield,  

North Ballarat, Deniliquin, Kilmore and Kyabram 



President’s Report 
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Our run activities and destinations will need to be 
carefully planned as attractions and facilities may 
still be restricted, but the Committee agreed the 
most important aspect of re-commencing Club 
Runs was to get your Holden out and to catch up 
with each other, the destination is just the excuse.  
 
So it gives me great pleasure, on behalf of the 
Committee and with the great work of the Run Co-
Ordinating team, to invite all Club Members to our 
“First Back from ISO” Run on Sunday the 5th of Ju-
ly. We will meet at the Club Rooms and drive to 
Willaura Bakery as our destination. The Bakery with 
be specially open for us to purchase lunch (feel free 
to pack your own if you like) and make sure to 
bring a chair. As a note: As one of the Social Dis-
tancing measures we will stagger our departure 
from the Club Rooms in smaller groups to ensure 
we do not over-crowd the Bakery. 
 
You are now on notice to finalise those ISO repairs 
and maintenance you may have been doing to your 
Holden and plan to join us on Sunday the 5th of Ju-
ly. 
 
I look forward to see you at the Club Rooms. 
 
Justin 

G’Day Club Members, 
 
What a very different world we are in since our last 
newsletter and Club Meeting in March. I trust that 
everyone is safe and well, and coped as best possi-
ble with all of the COVID measures we all have had 
to adjust to. 
 
It is with great enthusiasm that we can announce a 
gentle recommencement of Club Activities now that 
restrictions are easing. 
 
On Tuesday the 2nd of June we held our first face to 
face Committee Meeting to discuss how the relax-
ing of the COVID restrictions would allow us to re-
commence Club Activities and which activities 
would be compliant with the new and ever chang-
ing rules. 
 
It was determined that due to the Social Distancing 
space required, a General Meeting in our Club 
Rooms on the first Tuesday of each month is still 
some time off, so for now we will have to wait for 
these to re-commence.  
 
However we believe that following all of the re-
quired safe Social Distancing guidelines we can 
conduct a Club Run and at that run we could hand 
out our monthly newsletter and provide members 
with all relevant updates as required.  



J.
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Automotive specialist 

 Trade qualified  
 Free quotes  
 Lockouts: Home and Car  
 Automotive locks: Repair/ Re-

place  
 Replacement Holden Commo-

dore ignitions 
 Lost keys– Resets onsite 
 And a whole lot more 
 
 
  

Phone Jared on : 0437462601 
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Sponsors 
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Club Run 
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CLUB RUN—Willaura Bakery 
 

WHAT: Cruise to Willaura 
 

WHERE: Departing from Clubrooms at 10.00am 
 

WHEN: Sunday 5th July 
 

Buy your lunch at the Willaura Bakery and support this  
local institution or BYO Food and Drink.  

BYO Chair—We’ll find a park to eat lunch. 
 

Approximate numbers will be needed to notify the bakery, as 
they will be opening especially for us. 

 
Contact: Rob Whitten know on 0448 160 951 
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Run Co−Ordinators Report 

RED DOG RUN --- WEDNESDAY 27th. MAY. 
 
With the start of Covid19 restrictions being 
lifted a little bit ,we decided it was time to 
get our cars out and catch up, with respon-
sible distancing with our friends. 
    
It's been a long time since we have met at 
Macca's at Lucus. We met in the Carpark 
and went in for a take-away and after being 
moved on from the doorway went back and 
spread out into smaller group for a long 
overdue chat and catch up. 
    
Two Police cars went through and slowed 
down-counting our numbers and I think be-
cause we were Old Farts they kept going. 
Not young blokes in Hot Commodores. 
   
Attendees:-  Paul Irvin--FE, Graeme Hender-
son--EK Ute, Peter Wilmot--SLE Commo-

dore, Neil Leckie--FE, Greg Turner--FX, Rob 
Whitten--HG S/Wagon and David and Ash-
liegh Trengove, Theo Gooseens, John 
Bourke, Alan Darrell and Paul Furneaux. 
     
About 11 ;15 some left us and eight went 
on a little cruise out to Clunes . Lunch and 
a Coffee from the Bakery and we set up a 
Socially Distanced area in the manicured 
and spotless park and enjoyed lunch and a 
bit more bulls--t and catch up.  
    
Great to get our cars out for a Club Run. 
     
Next Red Dog will be Wednesday 24th.of 
June, meeting at Macca's Lucus for a simi-
lar catch up. All welcomed. As restrictions 
are eased more  we will have more orga-
nized Runs. 
 
Rob Whitten. 
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Holden Trivia 



GM Day − Sponsors 2019 
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General Meeting                   March 3rd 2020 
 
Meeting Opened:   1942hrs 
 
Apologies:  Roger Heap, Theo Goosens, Bernie 
Sharp, John Whitfield, Dylan McKay, Scott Campbell, 
Megan Dickson, Mitch  , David Turner, Megan 
Turner, Craig Toddman, Kevin P, Rod Philips, Jason 
McGeary, Andy Lee, John Stevens, Adam Ryan. 
 
Guests/New members:  Alan McGrath with an EJ 
sedan. 
 
Minutes of Previous meeting:  Read by Jim:   
Moved by Peter Wilmot, Seconded: Greg Turner.   
That the minutes of the previous meeting be carried. 
 
Business Arising:  Nil. 
 
Correspondence:  Inwards- Goldfields CC newsletter, 
PO box renewal invoice.  Outwards- Team App notifi-
cations.   
 
Reports. 
 
Presidents:  Read by Justin. 
 
Treasurers:  Read by Anne. Moved by Jeff D and 
seconded by Greg T that the reports be accepted and 
t he  accoun ts  passed  fo r  paymen t .                              
Carried. 
 
Run Coordinator:  Rob- Red Dog Run…..trip organ-
ised to  Bacchus Marsh for  lunch.  
Runs……..Vintage and Classic CC has offered to 
open their library so a run has been organised…
details to follow next month.  Upcoming runs were 
detailed.  Rob also asked if there was any interest in 
a weekend away in May/June to see the silo art trail 
in the Wimmera. 
 
Bar Report:  Still there! 
 
Clubrooms:  Paul- Thankyou to Neil L for cleaning 
the clubrooms last month and thanks to Neal G for 
offering to do this month.  There is also a power 
point that requires attention.   
 

 

General  Meeting − Minutes 
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GM Day:  Alan- Announced the new date for 2020 
show is Sunday November 1st.  A new GM commit-
tee has been elected, but more club support is re-
quired. 
 
Merchandise:  Sharelle- Waiting on a call to collect 
new items. 
 
Red Plates:  Justin is filling in and signing forms in 
Scott’s absence.  No further reports.   
 
AEHF:  Anne- has a couple of newsletters.  State ti-
tles date confirmed.  Nationals will be held at Cooma 
over Xmas 2020.  New club seeking entry to AEHF.  
No issues from membership so we are happy for 
this to occur.   
 
General Business: 
Rob- Bay to Birdwood already had over 1000 en-
trants after being open for 1 week so get in quick. 
Jim- Reminded members to make every effort to 
stay together as a club when travelling as a club to 
events.  If members don’t want to travel as a club 
this is fine, but out of respect for those who organise 
runs, please try to keep together.  
 
Buy:  Nil 
Swap:  Nil. 
Sell:  Brad W selling a set of HK Belmont NOS tail 
lights, a HK,T,G bonnet and tailgate.  Contact Brad or 
secretary for further.  Justin trying to sell a low mile-
age (65,000k’s) VE SV6 series 2 Sportwagon.  
 
Technical issues:  Nil. 
Members Draw:  Winner- Mark Hutchinson.  Not pre-
sent so prize jackpots. 
Raffle:  Winner of $79.50……Neal Gordon.  2nd An-
drew French, 3rd   John Burke 
Sargent at Arms:  Pete W did his usual 
rounds….WEARING A FORD T SHIRT!  He raised 
$38.45 
General Business:  Alan thanked those who assisted 
with the Legacy run, for which we received a certifi-
cate of appreciate. 
There being no further business, Justin declared the 
meeting closed at 2020hrs. 
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